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February 10, 2021 
 

Senate Bill 318 – Natural Resources – Fishing and Hunting Rights 
 
Dear Chairman Pinsky and Members of the Committee, 
 
I am writing to introduce Senate Bill 318 – Natural Resources - Fishing and Hunting Rights.  This 
bill would affirm the importance of hunting and fishing to Maryland’s cultural and social 
heritage and economy.  The bill also codifies the intent of the General Assembly that 
Marylanders have a right to hunt and fish in accordance with regulations and restrictions under 
laws enacted by the General Assembly. 
 
Both during my career as a Natural Resources Police Officer and during my tenure in the 
Senate, I have seen the importance of responsible hunting and fishing to our State, and to our 
rural communities in particular.  I believe that we need to protect and expand the rights of 
Marylanders to hunt and fish in our State.  Passage of this bill would also support the hundreds 
of thousands of Marylanders who fish and hunt and the hundreds of millions of dollars of 
economic activity that hunting and fishing generate in our State each year.   
 
Reasonable regulation of hunting and fishing is necessary to preserve our environment for 
future generations to enjoy, and this legislation recognizes the General Assembly’s important 
role with hunting and fishing.  These statutes need to be balanced with the rights of our 
residents in this area.  Formal recognition of these rights are intended to help in protecting this 
balance. 
 
This bill is identical to Senate Bill 86 as it passed this Committee and the Senate in the 2020 
Legislative Session.  I respectfully request a favorable report on Senate Bill 318.  Thank you for 
your consideration. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Senator Jack Bailey 
District 29 
Calvert and St. Mary’s Counties 
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February 10, 2021 

 

To:  Senate Education, Health & Environmental Affairs Committee 

 

From: Maryland Farm Bureau, Inc. 

 

 

Re: Support of SB 318 - Natural Resources - Fishing and Hunting Rights 

 

On behalf of our member families, I submit this written testimony in support of SB 318, 

legislation that simply establishes a Right-to-Fish & Hunt in Maryland as long as the person is 

following the regulations and restrictions outlined in state law. 

 

MDFB supports the right to hunt and fish in Maryland.  Hopefully, this bill will assist with 

ensuring hunting and fishing remain available throughout the state.  Controlling wildlife 

habitats assist with lowering the impact of crop damage from deer and other regulated wildlife. 

 

MARYLAND FARM BUREAU SUPPORTS SB 318 AND ENCOURAGES A 

FAVORABLE REPORT. 

 

 
Colby Ferguson 

Director of Government Relations 

For more information contact Colby Ferguson at (240) 578-0396 
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February 10, 2021 

 

 

The Honorable Paul G. Pinsky 

Chair, Education, Health and Environmental Affairs Committee 

2 West Miller Senate Office Building 

Annapolis, MD 21401 

 

The Honorable Cheryl C. Kagan 

Vice Chair, Education, Health and Environmental Affairs Committee 

2 West Miller Senate Office Building 

Annapolis, MD 21401 

 

 

Re: Letter of Support – Senate Bill 318 – Natural Resources – Fishing and 

Hunting Rights 

 

Dear Chair, Vice Chair, and Committee Members, 

The Maryland Department of Natural Resources supports Senate Bill 318. This bill 

would establish the intent of the General Assembly that residents of Maryland have a 

right to fish and hunt. 

 

The department shares the belief with the bill’s sponsor that fishing and hunting are a 

valuable part of the State’s cultural and social heritage that provides enormous 

environmental and recreational benefits. These benefits were on full display as 

Maryland’s citizens have flocked to outdoor recreation at record rates at the height of 

the COVID-19 pandemic as a means to weather the storm, both mentally and physically. 

Continuing to value and support fishing and hunting together with other outdoor 

activities and conservation is critical for Maryland’s ongoing recovery.  

 

It is also true that hunting and fishing greatly support the state’s economy, as 

acknowledged in SB 318. The most recent National Survey of Fishing, Hunting and 

Wildlife Associated Recreation estimated that anglers and hunters in Maryland spent 

nearly $800 million. Recreational fishing accounted for an estimated $535 million, 

while hunting accounted for $264 million. Much of these expenditures were on food, 

lodging, equipment and transportation. 

 

Fishing and hunting play not only an important part in Maryland’s economy, but in 

funding the success of DNR’s mission. Revenues generated by the sale of these fishing 

and hunting licenses directly supports the department’s fish and wildlife conservation 

 



 

and protection efforts. In addition, a portion of every dollar spent by hunters on 

sporting arms returns to the State as dedicated federal funding for the restoration and 

improvement of wildlife habitat. 

 

For the above reasons, the department respectfully requests the committee to grant SB 

318 a favorable report.  

  

Respectfully submitted, 

  

  

James W. McKitrick 

Director, Legislative and Constituent Services 

Contact: James McKitrick, Director, Legislative and Constituent Services 

JamesW.McKitrick@maryland.gov ♦ 443-510-5013 
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